
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
 

My 2nd last official greetings as President of the 711 Club to all.  Again, I say how fast 2 years have 

passed.  I am grateful to all of the members of the Board of Directors and Officers of our club.  What a 

wonderful Christmas Party we had at the S.C.D.S.A.   It was wonderful to see Kathy Shannon.  She was 

so welcomed by everyone.  Marcie Stamm, a dear friend whom I so admire, joined us and was greeted 

by so many. God’s Blessings Marcie.  I have so enjoyed these past 2 years as your President and look 

forward to life as a new board member.  I again compliment Judy Denton, Nancy Gust, Larry Jarvis, 

and Barbara Smith for their outstanding work over the past few months of handling everything needed 

to take control of our 711 Club while Kathy was recovering.   They each obtained what was needed to 

handle our finances, our communication with our membership, and they organized everything for the 

Christmas Party that led to a very successful evening for all who attended.  I thanked each of them 

from the podium.  God blessed us with these wonderful member leaders. 
 

Please welcome John Woodhouse as your new incoming President for the next year.  John is a  

hard-working member and I am sure he will have a very successful Presidency.  Thank you, John, for 

your support as Vice President during my last 2 years.  Please join us at our January meeting as John 

opens the meeting.  We have missed so many of you members at our regular meetings.  Reach out to 

our members, your former partners and non-sworn persons who were so important to us during our 

careers. We welcome all former personnel to join the 711 Club.   Some of your former partners may 

need some encouragement or transportation to come to our meetings . Offer them a ride if needed.    
 

Sheriff’s Captain Leeannedra Marchese, Commander of the Sheriff’s 

Impact unit was present on behalf of the Sheriff’s Toy Project and  

collected the many, many Toys brought in by our attending members to 

donate to the Toy Project as gifts for children in the County of  

Sacramento.  Capt. Marchese gave us a wonderful presentation  

regarding the Sheriff’s Toy Project.  The 711 Club also made a donation 

to the Toy Project in the amount of $500.00.  Thank you, Captain, for 

joining us.  

Have a Very Merry Christmas and a 

Happy New Year.  See ya in January 

Richard. 
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2.  Pat Keegan, 

 David Wacholtz 

3. Ted Daly 

4. David Campbell, Chet Smith, 

John Woodhouse 

5. Jim Cooper 

6. James Haynes 

7. Clinton Boyce 

9. Harry Machen 

10. Shella Finley 

11. Clem Meier, Jon Edwards,  

 Scott Belchamber 

12. Larry Ortiz 

13. Catherine Frederickson 

14. Karen Goesch 

January Birthdays 

President 

John Woodhouse 

(916) 457-2858 

 

Vice President 

Barbara Smith 

(916) 606-0324 

 

Secretary 

Nancy Gust 

(916) 725-6752 

 

Treasurer -Acting 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

711 Club  640 Bercut Drive  

Sacramento, CA 95811  

Sergeant At Arms 

Sam Gault 

(916)  723-3466 

 

Board of Directors: 

Judy Denton 

(916) 363-1282 

 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 

 

Tom Guichard 

(916) 363-9250 

 

JoAnn Lee 

(916) 396-2534 

 

Jacqui LeMaster 

(916) 215-9193 

 

Richard Madrigal 

(916) 366-5909 

 

 

Past President 

Richard Madrigal 

(916) 366-5909 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2019 

711 Club Officers 

Law Enforcement Chaplaincy Presents:  

Back The Badge Breakfast 
Speaker:  Tim Rupp  

Wednesday January 9, 2019 
7am - 9am 

 

Citrus Heights Community Center 

6300 Fountain Square Drive 

Citus Heights, CA 95610  

Tickets: $35 

Eventbrite.com [opens new browser window] or call Chaplaincy at (916) 978-0296 

 

Sponorships and reserved tables also available on Eventbrite.com [opens new browser window] 

 

15. Jon Bowman 

 16.  Robbie Waters,  

  Jan Arbuckle 

18. William Shipp, Linda Jones 

 19.  Pat O’Neal 

20. Ernest Buda, 

 Donna Simmons 

23. Judy Denton, 

 Glen Vanderford 

24. Juanita Docktor, 

 Marilyn Seifker 

28. Tom Lane 

29. Lane Barlow 

30. Brian Kennedy 

31. Bill Johnson 

 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/back-the-badge-breakfast-tickets-52344369418?aff=ebdssbdestsearch
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/back-the-badge-breakfast-tickets-52344369418?aff=ebdssbdestsearch
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Meeting  Minutes 
 

Due to the holiday dinner there were no meeting minutes for December.   

 

**************************************************************************************** 



Next Meeting  -  January 9th, 2019 
SDSA Facility  

640 Bercut Drive, Sacramento  

11:00 AM Social hour  

12 Noon Lunch  

Followed by raffle  

RSVP By: 

January  3th 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514  
larryjarvis@711club.org 
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711 Club mailing address change 

 

The new mailing address for the 711 Club is: 

 

711 Club 

640 Bercut Drive 

Sacramento, CA 95811  

 

Yes, that is the same address as SCDSA. They have given us permission to use them as a mail drop. 

 
 

********************************************************************************************************** 

Caricature Portraits 
 

For those of you wanting to contact the artist responsible for the excellent paintings Rich presented 
at the Holiday dinner, here is the information. 
 
For information and prices for any of the Special Order Personal Paintings please contact  
Jennifer Jeanelle at 530-363-2383. Tell her Rich sent you. 
 
Editor 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

